
MEDIA RELEASE 

HAMLIN COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

 

Incident Code: Fraud – Fake $100 Bills 

Date of Call: July 6th, 2025 

Time of Call: 01:01am  

Location: US Highway 81 / Southwest Lake Dr – Lake Poinsett 

 

Details: 
LAKE POINSETT, SD – At about 1am on Sunday, July 6th, 2025, the 

Hamlin County Sheriff’s Office was made aware of several fake $100 

bills found on the highway in front of businesses at Lake Poinsett.  

A sheriff’s deputy checked with nearby companies to see if the bills 

had been passed through their facilities, and it was reported that 

some bills had been passed or attempted to be passed that night. 

 

The bills have the word “COPY” on the front and back sides and the 

saying “In Prop We Trust” on the back.   

 

We are asking any Hamlin County businesses that have accepted these 

bills to notify our agency at 605-783-3232.     
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Any defendant(s) listed are presumed innocent under the U.S. Constitution. 
AUTH/ A2 C/ 25-00402  

 


